
Dear Parents, 

We began the week with an assembly about Remembrance, focusing on those who have given so much for 
us to live the lives that we do today. It is important that the children understand the significance of wearing 
a Poppy as part of their understanding about British Values. The children have all contributed to a Poppy 
display in the atrium, with thank you messages written on poppies, painted poppies by the younger children 
and some moving poems from our Year 6 children. 

This morning we held the second of our open mornings for prospective parents and as I went around the 
school and watched our Year 6 children guiding our visitors and telling them about life at Southfield Park I 
felt an immense sense of pride.  In each and every, classroom there was a buzz about the learning and the 
children were happy and engaged. Our visitors were all extremely impressed and so complimentary about 
all the children. 

As a school we have excellent anti-bullying approaches, reflected in our achievement of the Gold Anti-  
Bullying Chartermark, but next week it will be particular focus as we take part in Anti-Bullying week for 
schools. Whilst we join with other schools during this week to highlight anti-bullying it is important to    
remember that our thinking about ways to ensure kindness to each other and how to combat bullying are 
embedded in lessons and practise across the year. The theme for this year is ‘Change Starts with Us’,   
teaching children about how they can all make a difference and influence change. There will be an          
assembly on Monday to launch the week, and various anti-bullying events and lessons throughout the 
school with each year group focusing on different age-appropriate areas. As part of the focus on              
anti-bullying, on Tuesday the children can all wear blue, with mufti clothes (no school uniform) to school. 
Look out later in the newsletter for more information about Anti-Bullying Week from Miss Gilby, who 
leads on PSHE.  

Some of our children from the Juniors 
took part in the Epsom and Ewell 
Schools Swimming Gala this morning. 
We have some very talented swimmers 
in our school and it was a great        
opportunity for them to show their 
skills at this event, which is not held 
that frequently. The team of children 
from Y5 and Y6 all looked very smart 
in their new Southfield Park swim hats, which have been bought by The Friends, and swam incredibly 
well, with everyone doing their very best. We are proud of all of them, and pleased for those who won 
medals in either individual or relay events—have a look at the photos on Twitter!  

Please remember that next Friday we are holding our ‘Southfield Park Ramble’ to support Children in 
Need 2019. We are all keeping our fingers crossed for good weather on the day as we have already had to 
rearrange once! The children can come to school in mufti in return for a donation to Children in Need but 
please make sure the clothes, and footwear, they come in are suitable for a walk in the woods as we will be 
following a pre-planned trail in Horton Country Park. 
Warm coats, hats and gloves may also be needed. If you 
haven’t already signed up to walk with a group on the day, 
it isn’t too late so if you can spare an hour or two on Friday 
morning please let the school office know. 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee.  
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Remembrance Sunday 
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@Southfield_Park 

 



Attendance this week 

Sparky says “well done!” to Attenborough Class, 
who had the best attendance this week with 100%, 

and to Goldsworthy, Faraday, Nightingale,         
Redgrave, Holmes, Darwin, Newton,           

Shakespeare, Victoria and Churchill Classes, 
who also had high attendance this week! 
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Attendance Monday 4th - Friday 8th November 2019

‘Just Be You’ and wear blue  
Dear parents,  

We are celebrating Bullying UK’s ‘Wear Blue Day’ on Tuesday 12th November to launch our  Anti-
Bullying Week. Wear blue day is in recognition of all those who have suffered from   bullying or are 
experiencing bullying and to encourage everybody to come together and stand up to bullying.  

On this day, the children are invited to wear blue and help us to stand up to bullying here at Southfield 
Park. The children can wear as many blue items of clothing and accessories as they would like as they 
are not required to wear school uniform on this day.  

If you have any concerns about bullying; for 
yourself, your child or somebody you know 
and would like advice or support, you can 
find Bullying UK’s helpline here:  

 

Kind regards, 

Miss Gilby 

 





Y2’s trip back to the 
Great Fire of London 



 

Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

November News 
 

Thank you to all those that came along to the disco and all those who helped. It was a great success. We 
are now busy getting ready for this half term and dare we say the C word.  See below for events leading 
up to our Christmas Fair.  The teachers are kindly making Christmas Hampers for us again this year and 
we have the return of Jolly Jars and the bottle tombola.  We do appreciate all your support to make these 

events possible. 
 

AGM/Quiz night  

We are looking forward to our AGM and Quiz night on Friday 15th November.  We have a really quick 
AGM at the start, that we have to have annually and then we get going with our quiz night which is 

always lots of fun.  We have a great team of dads that really put in the effort and if last year was anything 
to go by it won’t disappoint. No pressure fellas! 

 

Tickets are £5 each and you can bring your own drink and nibbles.  Alcohol or non-alcohol, anything 
goes, some people even get pizza delivered.  We have a £5 in the bucket raffle where you get to win half 

of the takings, with half going to the PTA.  Tickets for the event can be brought at  
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/ 

 

Bags To school 

Bags to school are due back on Friday 29th November, please leave them outside the front of the school 
outside the Main Reception at drop off.   

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Fri, 15th November Quiz Night & AGM - 7.30 p.m. start. 

Fri, 22nd November Jolly Jars - bring your decorated jars, filled with sweets or small gifts, into 
school ready for the Christmas Fair! The children can wear mufti 

From Monday 25th 
November 

Hamper Donations — bring into your classroom 

Fri, 29th November Bags to School due back to school. 

Fri, 29th November Bottle Tombola - donations for the bottle tombola to be brought in. The     
children can wear mufti 

Sat, 7th December Winter Wonderland Christmas Fair - 11.30 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/


 

 

Have you signed up to our fantastic school lottery yet? 

The more tickets we sell, the bigger that local prize is (currently around £20 each week) so feel free to 
share the link with family and friends!  And everyone has a chance of the national £25,000 prize! 

If you have yet to purchase a ticket and would like to get in on the action, please sign up at 
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play and search for “Southfield Park”. 

We are registered, so please hand in your tokens (or any 
from friends or family) to the school office, thank you! 

https://eur04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yourschoollottery.co.uk%2Fplay&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5407d40c066943c1baa808d6e8f46be5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636952533804047976&sdata=CZh9r6UbGWjdoGDcGPKm21R7B3mSYQ0b5OC26
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/


Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 
Monday 11th Remembrance Day 

Anti-Bullying Week 

Tuesday 12th Wear Blue Day and mufti in support of Anti-Bullying 

Wednesday 13th Reception classes only classroom Drop-In morning, 8.45am-9.15am 

Thursday 14th New uniform sale in playground after school, weather dependent 

Friday 15th Children in Need House Ramble, wear mufti for a donation to the charity 

    Bright Sparks 

Britten Freddie Kell Elgar Evelyn Barnett 

Goldsworthy Stan Pace Lowry Elliot Barton-Black 

Faraday Holly Plows Nightingale Shayden McDonnell-
Cathcart 

Redgrave Amelia Oakley Holmes Ryan Fitzgerald 

Darwin Lola Middleton-Jones Newton Nikitas Epitropakis 

Victoria Teagan Kington-Springett Shakespeare Joshua Mayston 

Churchill Guy Ferguson Attenborough Noah Dallison 



Interested in finding out more?  Have a look at the brochure attached to the 
newsletter email to find out more about the courses on offer…... 




